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JOURNAL CLUB & SECTION SEMINAR SCHEDULE  IN THIS ISSUE 
Section: Violence 
Topic: YMCA Alive & Free 
Presenter:  Mariko Lockhart, MPA (Director of the Seattle Youth Violence Prevention Initiative) 

Jovi Catena (Program Manager for YMCA Alive & Free) 
Date: Friday, November 7th (Add to Outlook Calendar) 
Time: Journal Club, 9:30-10:30AM 

Section Meeting, 10:30-11:30AM 
 
Section: Global Injury 
Topic: Pedestrian safety in Peru 
Presenter: Alex Quistberg, PhD, MPH (T-32 Postdoctoral Fellow in Pediatrics) 
Date: Friday, November 14th (Add to Outlook Calendar) 
Time: Journal Club, 9:30-10:30AM 

Section Meeting, 10:30-11:30AM 
 
Section: Violence 
Topic: Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs) 
Presenter:  Dr. Kym Ahrens, MD (Pediatric and Adolescent Gynecology, Adolescent Medicine, Adolescent 

Behavioral Health at Seattle Children’s Hospital) 
Date: Friday, November 21st (Add to Outlook Calendar)   
Time: Journal Club, 9:30-10:30AM 

Section Meeting, 10:30-11:30AM 
 
 

  Journal Club Schedule 
 Weekly Work In Progress (WIP) 
 General Announcements 
 IRB Updates 
 Calendar 

 SUBMISSIONS FOR NEWS BULLETIN 

 Please submit your news items or press 
release announcements via email to 
hiprc@uw.edu with “BULLETIN” in 
subject line.  
 
Submission deadline for the next 
bulletin is Wednesday @ 1pm. 
 

Click on the link next to this 
image throughout the 
bulletin for Google maps 
directions to events. 

HIPRC WEEKLY WORK IN PROGRESS (WIP)  

No WIP on Wednesday, November 5th due to HIPRC Faculty Meeting. 
No WIP on Wednesday, November 26th due to the Thanksgiving holiday. 
    
Presenter: Andrew Fleming, PhD (Senior Fellow, Psychiatry & Behavioral Sciences) 
Title: Aurora Bridge Suicide Outcomes 
Date/Time: Wednesday, November 12th, 1-2PM (Add to Outlook Calendar) 
    
Presenter: Dr. John Staples, MD, MPH (Acting Instructor of Medicine) 
Title: Are prognostic scores for TBI valid in elderly patients? 
Date/Time: Wednesday, November 19th, 1-2PM (Add to Outlook Calendar) 
  
All WIP Seminars will be held in the HIPRC Conference Room (#4075), HMC Patricia Steel Building  
 
 

 

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Firearm Violence Prevention Leadership Summit Summary 
Dr. Fred Rivara and Dr. Ali Rowhani-Rahbar were among the leaders of the Firearm Violence Prevention 
Leadership Summit, sponsored by King County DOH, Seattle Mayor’s office, and King County Executive’s 
office. This summit created a common understanding of existing data that can be used for the development of 
strategies and actions to prevent firearm violence. 
 
Among the data presented at the summit: 

 More than 130 people die each year in King County as a result of firearm use, meaning more people in 
King County are killed by gun violence than by car crashes. 

 An estimated 26,500 households in King County store at least one firearm that is unlocked and loaded. 
 14% of King County high school students say it would be easy for them to get a handgun if they 

wanted. 
 68 children were lost to gun violence in King County from 1999-2012—two-thirds were murdered, and 

one-third died by their own hand because they could get hold of a firearm. 
 

Strategies and actions discussed at the summit include youth violence prevention, domestic violence prevention, suicide prevention, and data sharing. 
Original article: http://kingcounty.gov/elected/executive/constantine/News/release/2014/October/29-firearm-summit.aspx  
 
 

Dr. Fred Rivara quoted in the New York Times 
Dr. Fred Rivara, MD, MPH (Professor of Pediatrics, Adjunct Professor of Epidemiology) was quoted in an article in the NY Times about 
increased concussion awareness, how high school sports injuries are handled, and the impact of sidelining players. More and more high 
school sports teams have been unable to play due to injuries, forcing teams to forfeit games or even cut playing seasons short by 
cancelling games altogether. There has also been an increase in concerns about injuring fellow players in practice, causing participation 
numbers to drop. 
 
Original article:  http://www.nytimes.com/2014/10/30/sports/football/football-injuries-lead-to-steady-stream-of-high-school-
forfeitures.html?hp&action=click&pg&_r=0  
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IRB UPDATES 

Flexibility Policy 
The Flexibility Policy establishes the Human Subjects Division's intent to be more flexible about which specific federal regulations are applied to non-
federally-funded research. Beginning December 1, the UW IRB plans to begin granting longer IRB approval periods (three years instead of one) to minimal 
risk research that is not federally supported.  
 
Flexibility Initiative: Prisoner Research 
Implemented October 31, 2014 

1. "Incidental" prisoners. For research that is not federally supported, the UW IRBs now apply a "light" version of the federal requirements about subjects 
who become incarcerated after they have already enrolled in a study.  

2. Exception to informed consent. Enrollment of prisoners is not allowed in more-than-minimal risk emergency medicine research that involves a special 
waiver ("exception") of informed consent.  

 
Marijuana Research Guidance 
Implemented October 1, 2014 
Washington State law was amended in 2012 to permit the use, sale, processing, and production of marijuana for recreational purposes in addition to medical 
uses. A task force of UW faculty, legal, and administrative experts have created a guidance document for the UW research community about the conditions 
under which marijuana research may be conducted. 
http://www.washington.edu/research/.SITEPARTS/.documents/.or/Final_Guidance_Concerning_Marijuana_Research_100114.pdf   
 
Clinical Trial Recruitment Website 
The Institute of Translational Health Sciences (ITHS) is launching a new website in October 2014 to support recruitment for clinical trials. Once a trial is 
approved to post, the research team can be contacted directly by potential participants who visit the recruitment site. 
 
For more information, email: research@uw.edu. 
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JOURNAL CLUB & SECTION SEMINAR SCHEDULE  IN THIS ISSUE 
Section: Global Injury 
Topic: Pedestrian safety in Peru 
Presenter: Alex Quistberg, PhD, MPH (T-32 Postdoctoral Fellow in Pediatrics) 
Date: Friday, November 14th  
Time: Journal Club, 9:30-10:30AM 

Section Meeting, 10:30-11:30AM 
 
Section: Violence 
Topic: Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs) 
Presenter:  Dr. Kym Ahrens, MD (Pediatric and Adolescent Gynecology, Adolescent Medicine, Adolescent 

Behavioral Health at Seattle Children’s Hospital) 
Date: Friday, November 21st  
Time: Journal Club, 9:30-10:30AM 

Section Meeting, 10:30-11:30AM 
 
No Journal Club on Friday, November 28th due to the Thanksgiving holiday. 
  
Section: Safe & Active Transport 
Topic: Global road traffic injury 
Presenter:  Dr. Beth Ebel, MD, MSc, MPH (Associate Professor of Pediatrics, Adjunct Associate Professor of 

Epidemiology and Health Services) 
Date: Friday, December 5th  
Time: Journal Club, 9:30-10:30AM 

Section Meeting, 10:30-11:30AM 
 
 

  Journal Club Schedule 
 Weekly Work In Progress (WIP) 
 General Announcements 
 IRB Updates 
 Acknowledgements 
 Calendar 

 SUBMISSIONS FOR NEWS BULLETIN 

 Please submit your news items or press 
release announcements via email to 
hiprc@uw.edu with “BULLETIN” in 
subject line.  
 
Submission deadline for the next 
bulletin is Wednesday @ 1pm. 
 

Click on the link next to this 
image throughout the 
bulletin for Google maps 
directions to events. 

HIPRC WEEKLY WORK IN PROGRESS (WIP)  

No WIP on Wednesday, November 26th due to the Thanksgiving holiday. 
 
Presenter: Andrew Fleming, PhD (Senior Fellow, Psychiatry & Behavioral Sciences) 
Title:  Aurora Bridge Suicide Outcomes 
Date/Time: Wednesday, November 12th, 1-2PM (Add to Outlook Calendar) 
 
Presenter: Dr. John Staples, MD, MPH (Acting Instructor of Medicine) 
Title:  Are prognostic scores for TBI valid in elderly patients? 
Date/Time: Wednesday, November 19th, 1-2PM (Add to Outlook Calendar) 
 
All WIP Seminars will be held in the HIPRC Conference Room (#4075), HMC Patricia Steel Building  
 
 

 

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Firearm Violence Prevention Leadership Summit Summary 
Dr. Fred Rivara and Dr. Ali Rowhani-Rahbar were among the leaders of the Firearm Violence Prevention 
Leadership Summit, sponsored by King County DOH, Seattle Mayor’s office, and King County Executive’s 
office. This summit created a common understanding of existing data that can be used for the development of 
strategies and actions to prevent firearm violence. 
 
Among the data presented at the summit: 

 More than 130 people die each year in King County as a result of firearm use, meaning more people in 
King County are killed by gun violence than by car crashes. 

 An estimated 26,500 households in King County store at least one firearm that is unlocked and loaded. 
 14% of King County high school students say it would be easy for them to get a handgun if they 

wanted. 

 68 children were lost to gun violence in King County from 1999-2012—two-thirds were murdered, and 
one-third died by their own hand because they could get hold of a firearm. 

 
Strategies and actions discussed at the summit include youth violence prevention, domestic violence prevention, suicide prevention, and data sharing. 
Original article: http://kingcounty.gov/elected/executive/constantine/News/release/2014/October/29-firearm-summit.aspx  
 

Dr. Fred Rivara quoted in the New York Times 
Dr. Fred Rivara, MD, MPH (Professor of Pediatrics, Adjunct Professor of Epidemiology) was quoted in an article in the NY Times about 
increased concussion awareness, how high school sports injuries are handled, and the impact of sidelining players. More and more high 
school sports teams have been unable to play due to injuries, forcing teams to forfeit games or even cut playing seasons short by 
cancelling games altogether. There has also been an increase in concerns about injuring fellow players in practice, causing participation 
numbers to drop. 
 
Original article:  http://www.nytimes.com/2014/10/30/sports/football/football-injuries-lead-to-steady-stream-of-high-school-
forfeitures.html?hp&action=click&pg&_r=0  
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IRB UPDATES 

Flexibility Policy 
The Flexibility Policy establishes the Human Subjects Division's intent to be more flexible about which specific federal regulations are applied to non-
federally-funded research. Beginning December 1, the UW IRB plans to begin granting longer IRB approval periods (three years instead of one) to minimal 
risk research that is not federally supported.  
 
Flexibility Initiative: Prisoner Research 
Implemented October 31st, 2014 

1. "Incidental" prisoners. For research that is not federally supported, the UW IRBs now apply a "light" version of the federal requirements about subjects 
who become incarcerated after they have already enrolled in a study.  

2. Exception to informed consent. Enrollment of prisoners is not allowed in more-than-minimal risk emergency medicine research that involves a special 
waiver ("exception") of informed consent.  

 
Marijuana Research Guidance 
Implemented October 1st, 2014 
Washington State law was amended in 2012 to permit the use, sale, processing, and production of marijuana for recreational purposes in addition to medical 
uses. A task force of UW faculty, legal, and administrative experts have created a guidance document for the UW research community about the conditions 
under which marijuana research may be conducted. 
http://www.washington.edu/research/.SITEPARTS/.documents/.or/Final_Guidance_Concerning_Marijuana_Research_100114.pdf   
 
Clinical Trial Recruitment Website 
The Institute of Translational Health Sciences (ITHS) is launching a new website in October 2014 to support recruitment for clinical trials. Once a trial is 
approved to post, the research team can be contacted directly by potential participants who visit the recruitment site. 
 
For more information, email: research@uw.edu. 
 
 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

Acknowledgements for the UW Medicine IT Staff 
We would like to acknowledge the UW Medicine IT staff for their help in getting our new Methods Core computers set up, especially since it was a more 
complicated task than the usual set up, and they were extremely courteous and pleasant to work with throughout the process. We also want to thank them 
for helping us think creatively about meeting our future computer hardware needs as we try to manage on a tight operating budget. 
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HIPRC IN THE NEWS  IN THIS ISSUE 

HIPRC Core Member Mary Fan in the News on Sexual Assault Reform and Domestic 
Violence Gun Restraining Orders 

Mary D. Fan, JD, MPhil (Professor of Law) has been quoted in a New York Times (NYT) 
article titled, “The Challenge of Defining Rape”. As states across the country try to figure 
out how to more effectively address the problem of sexual assault, they are looking at 
the definition of sexual misconduct and what that entails. For example, until 2012, the 
Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) still considered rape a crime committed solely 
against women, a definition that has since been expanded. Defining consent, especially 
when there is alcohol involved, is also a challenge to amending sexual assault laws. In 
some parts of the country, not just force, but resistance is required for an act to qualify 
as rape. In such cases, merely saying “no” would not in itself be considered sufficient 
resistance. 

 
The article goes into detail on how different states are changing or considering changing their laws as they 
pertain to sexual assault, such as dropping the requirement of proof of physical aggression (several states), 
eliminating spousal exemptions from rape (Washington), needing affirmative rather than negative consent 
(New Jersey, California universities, New York universities), or considering surrounding circumstances (New 
York). 
 
Original article: http://www.nytimes.com/2014/10/12/sunday-review/being-clear-about-rape.html?_r=2 
 
 
Fan has also been quoted recently in a Wall Street Journal (WSJ) Blog article titled, “Are Restraining Orders an 
Answer to Mass Violence?”. Under federal law and many state laws, people guilty of a felony or misdemeanor 
domestic-violence crime are banned from owning guns, but according to Fan, many domestic-violence incidents 
do not end up in court. Her ideal solution is for courts to issue restraining orders that allow for a forced 
disarming. However, these restraining orders aren’t issued frequently enough, for reasons that include: fear of 
retaliation for getting a protective order, lack of resources, mistrust of the judicial system, and general 
misunderstanding that protective orders are ineffective. Fan says that the way to overcome this is to better 
train law-enforcement to educate and encourage domestic-violence victims to seek a restraining order. The 
article quotes her paper, “Disarming the Dangerous: Preventing Extraordinary and Ordinary Violence”, soon to 
be published in the Indiana Law Journal.  
 
Original article: http://blogs.wsj.com/law/2014/05/27/are-restraining-orders-an-answer-to-mass-violence/ 
 
 

  HIPRC In the News 
 Announcements 
 Journal Club Schedule 
 Weekly Work In Progress (WIP) 
 Job Opportunities 
 Calendar 

 SUBMISSIONS FOR NEWS BULLETIN 
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hiprc@uw.edu with “BULLETIN” in 
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image throughout the 
bulletin for Google maps 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS   

Early Career Injury Investigators Research Network (EIIRN) 
We are happy to announce our new mailing list and monthly gatherings for researchers in the early stages of their career who are interested in injury, 
trauma, and violence. EIIRN provides peer support and a multidisciplinary network of junior researchers with shared interests in injury. Graduate students, 
residents, fellows and junior faculty are all welcome.  
 
Our first get-together will be a happy hour on Wednesday, December 3rd at 4PM, location TBD. 
To subscribe to the EIIRN mailing list and get notified of future events, visit https://mailman1.u.washington.edu/mailman/listinfo/eiirn. 
 
 

Methods Core Consultation Availability 
Dr. Ali Rowhani-Rahbar, MD, PhD, MPH (rowhani@uw.edu) and Brianna Mills, MA, (brmills@uw.edu) are now available for methodology consultations. If you 
have questions about data collection, management, or analysis plans for your study, you can fill out the Methods Core Project Inquiry Form.  
 
Fall Quarter Drop-in Hours with Brianna (Room #4072): 
Monday and Wednesday, 9-11 AM 
Tuesday and Thursday, 2-5 PM 
 

 

Request for Faculty Mentors for Summer Students 2015 
During Summer 2014, we had 13 students of varying educational and experiential levels who helped contribute to a variety of ongoing projects at HIPRC. 
We are currently accepting student applications for Summer 2015, and have already received several applications. If you know of any students who might 
be appropriate for the program, please direct them to our website for more details and to fill out the application.  
 
If you would like to serve as a mentor, please send the following information no later than Sunday, February 1st, 2015  to harriet2@uw.edu: 
PI: 
Project Title: 
Project Work: 
Summer Dates (if specific): 
Paid or Unpaid: 
Student Level (high school, undergraduate, graduate):  
Specific Skills (if required):  
Are you willing to have them observe with you in the clinical/hospital setting? (if applicable): 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS (CONTINUED) 

HIPRC to Serve as Campaign Safety Leader on Pool and Swimming Safety for US Consumer Product Safety Commission 
HIPRC has accepted an invitation from our new Community Partner, the  
US Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC), to serve as a “Campaign Safety Leader” to help promote pool and swimming safety in the USCPSC annual 
campaign. In this role, HIPRC will assist with disseminating messages and materials regarding water, swimming and pool safety. 
More information: http://www.poolsafely.gov/  

 
 
HIPRC Fall 2014 Quarterly Newsletter 
The HIPRC Fall 2014 Quarterly Newsletter has been published. You can download it from our website here. 

 
 

JOURNAL CLUB & SECTION SEMINAR SCHEDULE 
Section: Violence 
Topic: Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs) 
Presenter:  Dr. Kym Ahrens, MD (Pediatric and Adolescent Gynecology, Adolescent Medicine, Adolescent Behavioral Health at Seattle Children’s Hospital) 
Date: Friday, November 21st  
Time: Journal Club, 9:30-10:30AM 

Section Meeting, 10:30-11:30AM 
 
Section: Safe & Active Transport 
Topic: Global road traffic injury 
Presenter:  Dr. Beth Ebel, MD, MSc, MPH (Associate Professor of Pediatrics, Adjunct Associate Professor of Epidemiology and Health Services) 
Date: Friday, December 5th  
Time: Journal Club, 9:30-10:30AM 

Section Meeting, 10:30-11:30AM 
 

Section: Global Injury 
Presenter:  Dr. Charles Mock, MD, PhD, MPH, FACS (Professor of Surgery, Epidemiology, and Global Health) 
Date: Friday, December 12th  
Time: Journal Club, 9:30-10:30AM 

Section Meeting, 10:30-11:30AM 
 
*No Journal Club on Friday, November 28th due to the Thanksgiving holiday. 

 
 

HIPRC WEEKLY WORK IN PROGRESS (WIP) 
Presenter: Dr. John Staples, MD, MPH (Acting Instructor of Medicine) 
Title:  Are prognostic scores for TBI valid in elderly patients? 
Date/Time: Wednesday, November 19th, 1-2PM 
 
Presenter: Elizabeth Parker, PhD, MHS (Postdoctoral Fellow in the Department of Mental Health at Johns Hopkins University's Bloomberg School of Public 

Health) 
Title: TBD  
Date/Time: Wednesday, December 10th, 1-2PM 
Parker’s expertise is in unintentional injury, teen dating violence, intimate partner violence, and substance use and violence. 
 
*No WIP on Wednesday, November 26th due to the Thanksgiving holiday. 
*No WIP on Wednesday, December 3rd due to HIPRC Faculty Meeting. 
 
All WIP Seminars will be held in the HIPRC Conference Room (#4075), HMC Patricia Steel Building  
 
 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 

Fall Prevention Specialist (Disease Intervention Specialist) 

Location:       Public Health – Seattle & King County (PHSKC) Emergency Medical Services Division 
Schedule:       20 hours/week. It is benefit-eligible and is anticipated to last one year. 
Salary:      $26.00 - $32.96/hour 
Closing Date/Time:     Wednesday, December 3rd at 4:30PM  
 
The incumbent in this position will conduct home health assessments that evaluate patient’s cognitive/physical issues as well as any environmental fall 
hazards and implement strategies that could reduce the risk for falls. This fall prevention program is a part of the EMS regional plan 20013-2019 and is 
funded by the Central Region EMS and Trauma Care Council.  
 
More details:    http://agency.governmentjobs.com/kinghealth/default.cfm?action=viewJob&jobID=1003831  
Apply here:      https://www.governmentjobs.com/jobs/1003831/fall-prevention-specialist-disease-intervention-specialist/agency/kinghealth/apply  
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HIPRC IN THE NEWS  IN THIS ISSUE 

New Associate Member, Dr. Samuel Browd, on Football Helmet Development 
Dr. Samuel Browd, MD, PhD (Associate Professor of Neurosurgery) was mentioned in an article 
about his UW startup, VICIS, Inc., that won a $500,000 research award from the Head Health 
Challenge II, for their football helmet designed to mitigate the forces likely to cause concussion.  
The 2014 Head Health Challenge II received more than 500 proposals from 19 countries.  
 
Dr. Browd is a pediatric neurosurgeon, medical director of the Seattle Children’s Sports 
Concussion Program, is an initial founder of the VICIS team, and co-invented the technology 
with Per Reinhall, PhD (UW Professor of Mechanical Engineering and Department Chair).  
 

The Head Health Challenge is a search for solutions that help prevent, measure, and detect brain injury that is 
sponsored by the NFL, apparel maker Under Armour, and General Electric.  
 
Original article: http://depts.washington.edu/uwc4c/news-events/combatting-concussion-new-football-helmet-
innovation-from-university-of-washington-startup-wins-head-health-challenge-ii/  
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Direct Access to HIPRC Methods Core Services 
Do you have a question for the Methods Core? Aren't sure what to make of the latest published results, or 
thinking about your own research project? You can now access the HIPRC Methods Core directly by email at 
hiprcore@uw.edu. Send us your questions, or schedule a time to meet and talk in person. If you have questions 
about data collection, management, or analysis plans for your study, you can also fill out the Methods Core 
Project Inquiry Form. 
 
Fall Quarter Drop-in Hours with Brianna (Room #4072): 
Monday and Wednesday, 9-11 AM 
Tuesday and Thursday, 2-5 PM 

 
 

HIPRC to Attend Rainier Scholars “Careers in Health” Event 
Dr. Nathalia Jimenez, MD, MPH (Assistant Professor of Anesthesiology) will be a member of the brown bag lunch panel at the Rainier Scholars Career in 
Health event on Tuesday, January 6th, where various organizations answer general questions about careers in health and or share opportunities/programs 
that are available through their affiliation.  
 
Rainier Scholars is a non-profit that cultivates the academic potential and leadership skills of hard-working, low-income students of color.  By creating access 
to transformative educational opportunities and providing comprehensive support to scholars and families, Rainier Scholars hopes to increase college 
graduation rates and empower new generations of leaders. 
 
 

Early Career Injury Investigators Research Network (EIIRN) 
We are happy to announce our new mailing list and monthly gatherings for researchers in the early stages of their career who are interested in injury, 
trauma, and violence. EIIRN provides peer support and a multidisciplinary network of junior researchers with shared interests in injury. Graduate students, 
residents, fellows and junior faculty are all welcome.  
 
Our first get-together will be a happy hour on Wednesday, December 3rd at 4PM, location TBD. 
To subscribe to the EIIRN mailing list and get notified of future events, visit https://mailman1.u.washington.edu/mailman/listinfo/eiirn. 
 
 

Request for Faculty Mentors for Summer Students 2015 
During Summer 2014, we had 13 students of varying educational and experiential levels who helped contribute to a variety of ongoing projects at HIPRC. 
We are currently accepting student applications for Summer 2015, and have already received several applications. If you know of any students who might 
be appropriate for the program, please direct them to our website for more details and to fill out the application.  
 
If you would like to serve as a mentor, please send the following information no later than Sunday, February 1st, 2015  to harriet2@uw.edu: 
PI: 
Project Title: 
Project Work: 
Summer Dates (if specific): 
Paid or Unpaid: 
Student Level (high school, undergraduate, graduate):  
Specific Skills (if required):  
Are you willing to have them observe with you in the clinical/hospital setting? (if applicable): 
 
 

Staff Meeting 
There will be a staff meeting on Monday, December 15th at 1PM. 

http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/index.html
http://vicis.co/
https://ninesights.ninesigma.com/web/head-health
https://ninesights.ninesigma.com/web/head-health
http://www.seattlechildrens.org/clinics-programs/orthopedics/services/seattle-sports-concussion-program/
http://www.seattlechildrens.org/clinics-programs/orthopedics/services/seattle-sports-concussion-program/
http://depts.washington.edu/uwc4c/news-events/combatting-concussion-new-football-helmet-innovation-from-university-of-washington-startup-wins-head-health-challenge-ii/
http://depts.washington.edu/uwc4c/news-events/combatting-concussion-new-football-helmet-innovation-from-university-of-washington-startup-wins-head-health-challenge-ii/
mailto:hiprc@uw.edu?subject=BULLETIN
mailto:hiprcore@uw.edu
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/about/Methods%20Core%20Project%20Inquiry%20Form.pdf
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/about/Methods%20Core%20Project%20Inquiry%20Form.pdf
https://mailman1.u.washington.edu/mailman/listinfo/eiirn
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/Education%20and%20Training/SummerStudentProjects.html
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/train.html
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/documents/SUMMER%20STUDENT%20INTERNSHIP%20APPLICATION_2015.pdf
mailto:harriet2@uw.edu
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ANNOUNCEMENTS (CONTINUED) 
Megan Moore & baby Paige Come to Visit  

HIPRC Core Member Megan Moore, PhD, MSW (Assistant Professor of Social Work) and 10 week-old Paige came to visit HIPRC 
for the first time on Wednesday, November 19th.  
 
 

Volunteers Needed for HMC Children’s Holiday Party 
Volunteers are needed on Friday, December 5th for event setup and on Saturday, December 6th -- the day of the event -- to 
dress as costumed characters, facilitate the line, educate children about safety, hand out presents, and entertain children as 
they enjoy our event.  
 

If interested, please fill out the registration form and get it back to Volunteer Services as soon as possible (no later than 
Tuesday, November 25th).   
 

More information:  https://hmc.uwmedicine.org/Announcements/Documents/CHP%20Volunteer%20Flier%202014.pdf 
 
 

HIPRC Fall 2014 Quarterly Newsletter 
The HIPRC Fall 2014 Quarterly Newsletter has been published. You can download it from our website here. 
 
 

JOURNAL CLUB & SECTION SEMINAR SCHEDULE 
Section: Safe & Active Transport 
Topic: Global road traffic injury 
Presenter:  Dr. Beth Ebel, MD, MSc, MPH (Associate Professor of Pediatrics, Adjunct Associate Professor of Epidemiology and Health Services) 
Date: Friday, December 5th  
Time: Journal Club, 9:30-10:30AM 

Section Meeting, 10:30-11:30AM 
 

Section: Global Injury 
Presenter:  Dr. Charles Mock, MD, PhD, MPH, FACS (Professor of Surgery, Epidemiology, and Global Health) 
Date: Friday, December 12th  
Time: Journal Club, 9:30-10:30AM 

Section Meeting, 10:30-11:30AM 
 

*No Journal Club on Friday, November 28th due to the Thanksgiving holiday. 
 
 

HIPRC WEEKLY WORK IN PROGRESS (WIP) 
Presenter: Elizabeth Parker, PhD, MHS (Postdoctoral Fellow in the Department of Mental Health at Johns Hopkins University's Bloomberg School of Public 

Health) 
Title: Teen dating violence victimization among high school students in Maryland: A multilevel analysis of individual-level and school-level risk factors 
Date/Time: Wednesday, December 10th, 1-2PM 
 

*No WIP on Wednesday, November 26th due to the Thanksgiving holiday. 
*No WIP on Wednesday, December 3rd due to HIPRC Faculty Meeting. 
 
All WIP Seminars will be held in the HIPRC Conference Room (#4075), HMC Patricia Steel Building  
 
 
 

http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/index.html
https://hmc.uwmedicine.org/Announcements/Documents/2014%20CHP%20Volunteer%20Registration%20Form.pdf
https://hmc.uwmedicine.org/Announcements/Documents/CHP%20Volunteer%20Flier%202014.pdf
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/documents/HIPRC%20Fall%202014%20Quarterly%20Newsletter.pdf
https://www.google.com/maps/dir/401+Broadway,+Seattle,+WA+98104/
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